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Madam/Mr. Chair,  

First of all, my delegation would like to express our appreciation to the International 

Law Commission for its work and the draft articles on the Prevention and Punishment 

of Crimes against Humanity, and especially to Professor Sean Murphy for his 

memorable contributions. In addition, we would like to express our gratitude to the 

Secretariat for its great work.  

 

Madam/Mr. Chair,  

No one can deny the need to enhance accountability and end impunity regarding 

crimes against humanity, which are among the most serious crimes of concern to the 

international community as a whole. Given that everyone recognizes this necessity, 

there is no reason to delay discussions to establish a legal framework against such 

crimes. The elaboration of a convention by the General Assembly or by an 

international conference of plenipotentiaries on the basis of the draft articles, as 

recommended by the ILC, will strengthen the rule of law at both the national and 

international level.  

 

Madam/Mr. Chair,  

We are well aware of the reality that there are different opinions on the draft articles 

and the ways forward. The Republic of Korea supports further discussion through a 

mechanism, such as the Ad hoc Committee or working group, if such a mechanism 

can contribute to the elaboration of the convention. Moreover, we firmly believe that 




